MEETING OF THE CORE GROUP ON 10 MARCH 09

St Ann’s School

Present:
Father Harney, Ann Whitfield, Mary Barry, Marianne Down, 



Doug Carr, Pat Townley, Marie Wilson, Nicola Moorhead.



Minutes: Geraldine Bebb

The meeting was opened with prayer, led by Father Harney.

Minutes of previous meeting: The Minutes were agreed a true record of the meeting.

150th Anniversary Preparations.

Father McGuire will visit St Ann’s on Saturday 28 March at 10am to discuss alterations to the building, meeting with Conor Cunningham and Daniel Aitken. Anyone who has any suggestions is welcome to be there.  

Chairs: the average cost of each chair is likely to be £80 to £100 (kneelers will be extra).  Questions: Should they be stackable?  Should we have armrests for the chairs at the altar?  Father Harney said we should buy with a view to having a large attendance at just one Mass per Sunday in the long-term future. 

Father Harney suggested the windows behind the altar (and/or on the opposite wall) could be carved with the dates ‘1859 to 2009’ – this was enthusiastically received.  

Parish Retreat – Autumn 2009.

Mrs Barry will meet Father O’Leary on 29 April and would like to discuss the parish retreat with him.  After discussion, it was agreed that the parish retreat should take place on a Sunday during October 09.  The retreat will incorporate the morning and evening Masses.

The retreat will take place in St Ann’s School to enable ‘child-minding’ to be put in place on the day.  We will have a ‘shared lunch’ – every participant will be asked to bring a dish.

The theme of the retreat will be ‘2009 – 2059: The Role of The Church’.  

Father O’Leary will be invited to celebrate Mass on the day and, in order to meet some people of the parish, he will be invited to attend the next Parish Forum meeting on 18 June.

Agenda for Parish Forum on 19 March.

1) 150th Group Feedback
2) Parish Retreat
3) Porch Extension   

4) SVP – Don Aitken

Any Other Business.

Doug Carr: Pilgrimage to Padley on 6 June.  It is hoped to use a minibus with own driver to enable pilgrims to attend Mass at the chapel (half a mile along a rutted track).

We need to know who will require transport and who is taking a car – a notice will be placed in the porches.  The coach will depart St Mary’s at 9.15 am and pick up at St Ann’s at 9.30am.  

If numbers exceed 60, we may need to book a second coach.

May Day Walk (CAFOD): This year, the walk will take place around Bolsterstone on Monday 4 May.  Further information will be found in the church porch.

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 9 June at 7.30 at St Ann’s Presbytery.

Father Harney closed the meeting with a prayer.







